Board Meeting Notes 8-3-09
· The Board moved to table the TAHER Food Service Contract for the 2009-10 school year until August 24, 2009.

· The Board discussed legislative issues with the most significant being the budget.  The state budget reduced aid state wide, however Oakfield was fortunate enough to receive an additional $64,000 over last year.

· The Board approved the tentative budget that was presented which shows a surplus of $168,167.  Since the actual levy is not set until the end of October after our equalized value is certified, there is a very good possibility if all the numbers stay the same, the levy will be reduced by the School Board.  The Board was given several scenarios of mill rates depending on the amount levied and the final equalized valuation in the District.  If you would like to see the budget figures, Annual Meeting Booklets have been placed in the Oakfield Bank, Post Office and Village Hall. 

· There was much discussion regarding the sale of Belle Reynolds as the Board has had a lot of feedback on the selling price—both positive and negative.  Mr. Barbeau recommended getting some people together to look at a possible compromise. A report would be brought back to the Board Retreat on Aug. 15th.
· The Board approved the fund designation to allow the Board latitude when providing scholarships from the Eva B. Smith Funds.  Those monies are now invested with the FDL Area Foundation as required by law.
· The Board approved a 2.5% increase with Johnson Bus for the 2009-10 school year.

· The Board approved the resolutions for the Annual Meeting.  These included School Board Salaries, Salary of census taker, Operate a hot lunch program, proposed levy and the ability to short term borrow.
· The Board reviewed the agenda for the Board Retreat which is scheduled for Sat. Aug. 15 at 8:00-12:00 at the Middle School Library.  The agenda will include a tour of the buildings, discussion of a referendum, long range plans, budget and enrollment trends.  

· The Board accepted the resignation of long time teacher Sandy Schreiner with regrets.  They accepted a contract with Karen Albert to replace Ms. Schreiner.  Ms. Albert’s position will not be replaced which will save the district approximately $27,000.
· Mr. Merk reported for the Building and Grounds Committee.  The remodeling and addition are on time and will be finished in time for school starting.  CD Smith and Jim Towne have done a great job keeping to schedule.  We would particularly like to thank Terry Owens who is the onsite supervisor for CD Smith.

· Next meeting is the retreat on Aug. 15.  Next regular Board Meeting is Aug. 24, 2009 in the Elementary School Library.

· Any questions, feel free to call me at 583-3313 (home), 583-3146 (school) or 960-8896 (cell).

Annual Meeting Notes 8-3-09
· Mr. Panzer called the Budget Meeting to order and I presented the budget for 2008-09 and 2009-10.  The current 08-09 budget has ended up a little over $20,000 in the red.  This is actually good as we had predicted closer to $100,000 in the red as we did the roof on the front of the HS which was close to $70,000.  The 2009-10 budget has a surplus of $168,167 which means the Board could levy less.  The current mill rate is $8.93 per $1,000 of equalized valuation.  If the Board levied to the maximum allowed, the mill rate would be $9.42 per $1,000 of equalized valuation.  There were questions from the audience on the budget figures as we progressed through the booklet.  Since the actual levy is not set until the end of October after our equalized value is certified, there is a very good possibility if all the numbers stay the same, the levy will be reduced by the School Board.  If you would like to see the budget figures, Annual Meeting Booklets have been placed in the Oakfield Bank, Post Office and Village Hall. 

· Mr. Panzer called the Annual Meeting to order.  Mr. Barbeau was elected chairperson of the meeting.  We had an approximate total of 28 people attending including Board and Administration.    
· The minutes of last year’s meeting were dispensed as they are included in the Annual Meeting Booklet.

· Mr. Panzer indicated the Audit Report was not officially finished however, Huberty and Associates sent a letter indicating the audit was going well and at this point could see no discrepancies or concerns.

· Dr. McMurry, Mr. Dix and Dr. Heinzelman reported on various aspects of the school district over the past year.  Much of the report included the moving from three to two schools and how well that is going.  The addition and remodeling will be finished so there will be no problem starting school on time.

· The resolution was passed to set the salary of School Board Members:  President and Clerk ($1,100); Treasurer ($950); remaining members ($900).  Meetings out of district less than four hours ($45.00); out of district greater than four hours ($75.00); in district ($25.00).  Actual and necessary expenses of Board Members when traveling will be reimbursed.  Note:  The majority of current Board Members do not ask for reimbursement for many of their expenses.
· The resolution passed to authorize the salary of the census taker up to $1.00 per child.  This has not been changed in at least 18 years.
· The resolution passed to authorize the Board to run a hot lunch program.
· The motion to adopt the levy of $1,956,416 was passed 16-12.
· The resolution passed to allow the Board to short term borrow to meet expenses.
· There was no new business.
· The meeting was adjourned.
· Any questions, feel free to call me at 583-3313 (home), 583-3146 (school) or 960-8896 (cell).

